HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
5th February, 2003

Meeting commenced:
2.15 p.m.
"
ended:
4.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Val Burgoyne - in the Chair


Councillors Dawson, Fernandez, Heywood, Leaston, Memory, 



B.P. Murphy, Perkins and Wilson



Mrs. Brearley and Mr. Wheelton - Co-opted Members

Councillor Connor, Lead Member for Social Services, also attended by invitation

72.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Clague and Mrs. Dixon.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS AND ACTION SHEET

The minutes of the meeting held on 13th January, 2003, were approved as a correct record and the action sheet arising therefrom was noted.

74.
PATIENT ADVICE AND LIAISON SERVICE (PALS)

AGREED:
THAT consideration of this item be deferred.

75.
SALFORD HEALTH INVESTMENT FOR TOMORROW (SHIFT) PROJECT

Janet Roberts, SHIFT Project Manager, gave an update on the SHIFT Project.  The presentation included background on the circumstances from which the project had developed and an outline of its main features.  SHIFT took an integrated approach combining health and social care services and sought to provide at locations within the community an “intermediate” level of service comprising services which had, in the past, been offered only at hospitals.  Details were given of the sites at which it was proposed to develop the SHIFT and LIFT Projects, the services available at each and a likely timetable for action.


Members referred to instances where, because of location or transport considerations, Salford residents received treatment outside of the City.  Mrs. Roberts reported that transport links would be examined and outlined options which were being considered for dealing with non-Salford residents under the SHIFT/LIFT Projects.  She agreed to advise Members of the groups which had been consulted on transport arrangements.


During Member discussion on the presentation a number of points arose:

· It was hoped that the increasing availability of diagnostic testing within the community would increase early take-up of the service.

· Mrs. Roberts accepted the need to clarify the dates when progress should be made so as to assure the community of the viability of the schemes.  She emphasised, however, that consultation had to take place at an early stage in the process so that account could be taken of opinions expressed.

· There was scepticism about certain aspects of the project including the dependency upon private sector funding and the apparent confidence that an increase in the number of general practitioners could be achieved.

· Members drew attention to potential problems such as parking and traffic congestion which could arise as a consequence of basing facilities in areas such as shopping centres which already attracted large numbers of people.

· It was noted that, as some services would cease to be available at Hope Hospital, residents in the vicinity of the hospital could experience some inconvenience.

AGREED:
THAT the presentation be noted and further reports be made at the appropriate time.

76.
BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FOR THE COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES DIRECTORATE : THIRD QUARTER RESULTS 2002/03

The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report on the performance of her Directorate against the Best Value and Performance Indicators for the first three quarters of the municipal year.  The report indicated where targets had been met or missed and where performance was improving, static or deteriorating and included comparative data for other authorities.  Action plans were included for the three indicators where the authority was below target commenting upon performance, indicating barriers to improvements and setting out plans for action.


In response to comments from Members the Director outlined actions which were being considered to improve services for children looked after by the Authority.  A Family Action Model would offer support to those families which were experiencing difficulties but had not yet reached the point at which a child became eligible for care.  Members suggested that the complexity of legal procedures acted as a deterrent to adoption but were encouraged by the number of actions which the Directorate was implementing.  


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

77.
WORKPLAN

AGREED:
(1) THAT the Director of Personnel Services be authorised, in consultation with Chair, to revise the workplan so as to reduce the high number of reports scheduled for the March meeting of the Committee.




(2) THAT the offer of Mrs. Brearley to make available to the Chair the briefing paper prepared by Age Concern on the subject of delayed discharges be accepted with gratitude.

78.
FORWARD PLAN

AGREED:
THAT the report on Homelessness considered by the Environmental Scrutiny Committee at their meeting on 20th January, 2003, and copy of the minutes arising therefrom, be circulated to Members of this Committee who were not able to attend that meeting.
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